

## **Barley Lane Newsletter**

20th March 2020 - Issue 24



"Believe in yourself, Learn together, Persevere and Succeed"

Dear parents, carers and children

Sadly this will be our last newsletter for some time. I am sure that you have been keeping up to date with the latest developments with Coronavirus and the fact that we will be closing the school from 3:30 today. This is an unprecedented situation, one which none of us have experienced in our lifetime.

I wish to express my gratitude to our entire community for the outpouring of support and concern for our staff and children. We hope that you all stay safe and take care of each other.

> Best wishes Mr Henry



We will be finalising next week's resources on our website <u>Home Learning Zone</u> this afternoon.

The Home Learning Zone will contain a list of useful websites, suggested timetables and exciting resources which your children can access whilst at home. Barley Lane curriculum-related tasks and home learning packs are also available.

Maths and English work will be uploaded for each year group at the end of each week, ready for the following week, along with some suggested activities and a message from your teachers.

For any families who are struggling to access the internet or resources, please make sure you let us know and we can support as best we can.

We look forward to receiving some updates and photos of your activities through our email address: homelearning@barleylane.redbridge.sch.uk

## **Chadwell Heath Karate Club - Message**

To all our Karate Club pupils, the inevitable has happened and we have had to close down all of our karate classes due to the Coronavirus pandemic.

We have created a private facebook group where we will be posting lots of karate content for you continue your learning. We have lots of other ideas that we will put in the group whilst everyone is at home.

https://m.facebook.com/ groups/622811151600096? tsid=0.9118715322707915&source=result

Lets keep in touch via this group, all of our instructors will be posting videos and tutorials for you.

We wish you all the best in this tough time and hope that things will be back to normal soon.

James and Rob

## **Outdoor Fun!**

Some of our children had a lovely time recently during a visit to Barley Lane Park. As well as helping to plant some trees, they had great fun after on the playground equipment!







